
 
 
 
 

 

16 June 2020 
 
Dear External Examiner  
   
Further to our earlier communications, we are writing to provide you with information 
on our return to campus arrangements and in particular our Dual Delivery Educational 
Framework.  
 
The safety and wellbeing of our students and staff is paramount in all our thinking, and 
underpin our new Covid-secure campus guidelines, which can be accessed via our 
webpages: 
 
https://www.uel.ac.uk/about/return-to-campus 
  
From September 2020, all programmes at the University of East London will be 
accessible in an innovative ‘dual-delivery’ mode.  Our dual-delivery model – prepare, 
participate, practice – draws on evidence-based education attainment models 
including the flipped classroom, the station rotation and the flex model of blended 
learning.  These changes are set out in more detail within the Dual Delivery 
Educational Framework, which can be accessed via our webpages – please see link 
above. 
 
We hope that you will find this information useful and that it will reassure you, that we 
are making the necessary changes to the learning environment in order to ensure that 
our students thrive. 
 
We thank you for your ongoing support to the university at this challenging time.  If you 
require any further information, please contact qae@uel.ac.uk. 
  
Yours faithfully 

 

Philip Brimson 

Quality Manager (Validation & Review) 
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